
  

 
 
John Everett 
City of Jacksonville - Kids Hope Alliance 
1095 A Philip Randolph Blvd. 
Jacksonville, FL 32206 
JEverett@coj.net 
 
May 8, 2020 
 
On behalf of the Cities for Financial Empowerment (CFE) Fund, we are delighted to inform you 
that the City of Jacksonville has been selected to receive a Summer Jobs Connect Planning 
Grant. We are very excited to support your efforts on this important initiative and to connect 
you with the broader community of cities and counties that are doing similar work around the 
country. 
 
As part of this year-long engagement, the City of Jacksonville will receive a $20,000 grant and 
significant technical assistance from the CFE Fund. The grant term will run from May 1, 2020 to 
April 30, 2021 and grant funds are to be used to design and prepare for program 
implementation in summer 2021. 
 
The payout schedule will be an initial payment of $18,000 upon full execution of the 
memorandum of understanding (MOU) and submission of a baseline data report and projected 
line-item grant budget; and $2,000 at the end of the grant term pending satisfactory completion 
of the grant objectives and upon receipt of final grant report. 
 
You can expect to receive the MOU that outlines the grant terms and scope of work for your 
review shortly. If there are any questions related to the MOU, please contact Scott Schwartz 
(sschwartz@cfefund.org). Your Summer Jobs Connect lead, Jon Baratta, jbaratta@cfefund.org, 
will soon reach out to coordinate an initial meeting. We look forward to working with the City of 
Jacksonville. 
 
Sincerely, 
Amelia Erwitt 
Managing Director 
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